
Safety Committee Minutes 

December 9, 2015 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Building 16, Room 211 

 

Attendees:  
Barbara Dumbleton- Chair. Classified Representative 

Jennifer Hayward – Facilities Management and Planning 

Wendy Simmons- Wellness Coordinator 

Jennie Lynn Scott-Classified Representative 

Nancy Schwoerer-Classified Representative 

Elaine  Eiler-Mough- Classified Representative 

Todd Smith – Facilities Management and Planning Director 

Kevin Lewis-Faulty Representative, Chemical Hygiene Officer 

Don Hines- Management Representative 

Cathy Reschke- Center for accessible Resources 

Sharon Daniels- HR Representative 

Joan Achiem- Public Information Officer 

 

1.  Approval of Minutes  

Correction to November minutes; New member  Mike Sinnis should read Mike Sims 

 

2  Announcements 

 Jennifer Hayward announced grants have approved for life safety upgrade in building 19 

 Jennifer Hayward and Mark Richardson are going to attend  a workshop on classroom 

safety, how to install safety features so LCC is in compliance. 

 FMP and fire marshals will be looking at sprinkler systems, fire extinguishers, egress 

areas.  This is a courtesy walk-thru. 

 

3   Issues and Concerns 

 Center building, stairs west side, going down to the basement, need hand rails on both 

side of stairs.   This is a safety issue for people with disabilities.  Barbara states this is a 

OSHA requirement. 

 Building 30, inside west stair, step is loose.  Has a work order been requested? 

 Don from KLCC says it is very hard to find accident report forms from Lane’s website.  

It took numerous steps and lots of time to find correct form.   Suggested that the accident 

report forms links should looked at.  Joan, Kyle and Lori are currently looking at how to 

do that. 

 Bridge across to Learning garden area looks to be in bad shape.  Is someone going to 

request facilities to look at bridge?  Trails leading to garden are slippery due to rain and 

mud.   Suggest putting up signs to discourage usage of trails. 

 Barbara asked committee who is interested in having SAIF hold a safety training, all 

agreed that it was a good idea. 

 Joan suggested contacting Dawn DeWolf to see if managers are interested in safety 

training also. 



 Brian Kelly might be interested in adding safety to “managers retreats”/forums.  Dawn 

Barth suggested that due to the time constraints that the managers pick one safety issue to 

talk about, might be more effective 

 Reminder that Wellness Fair is January 26, Bld. 19, 9 am- 1 pm.   Jennie Lynn asked if 

future fairs been held a bit later into the afternoon, so housekeeping crews have a better 

opportunity to attend. 

 

4. Action Items  

WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 

 

Check/ install handrail 
on Center west 
basement stairs 

Hayward/ 
Smith 

  

Bld 30 inside west stair, 
step loose, workorder? 

   

Bridge by learning 
garden needs repair, 
workorder needed  

Dumbleton   

Safety Training for 
managers 

   

S3 safety training    
 

 

 

 

 

5. ACCIDENT/INCIDENT REPORTS  

 #13- November report,  HR spoke to John department manager and he has re-trained 

injured employee. 

 #16- Wendy Simmons did a follow up no further action required. 

 #18- HR spoke to injured employee and they acknowledged that they were in a hurry and 

simply was not paying attention. 

 #21- Table leg extending beyond table edge, still to be determined 

 #27-Employee who refused to go to LCC medical clinic did have her son pick her up and 

take her to for off campus evaluation.   Committee still feels that employee still should 

have been seen by the clinic as a precaution. 

 #32- HR to talk to S3 manager  and will try to schedule training with SAIF 

 #33- FMP has placed signs to prevent usage of door while construction is going on. 

 #34- Follow up by HR.   Possible training to prevent further accidents. 

 #35- Employee running to answer phone.  No action required 

 #36-  Shelving unit came down from wall.  FMP would like to be notified when 

installation of books shelves is required. 

 

Next meeting Wednesday January 20, 2016 



 


